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1
PURPOSE

1.1 This report confirms the expenditure of the Ribble Valley Strategic Partnership (RVSP) over the financial year 2005/06, following the allocation of the ‘second homes funds’ in the same year. 

1.2 Relevance to the Councils ambitions and priorities

The work and the development of the RVSP is of fundamental importance to al Ribble Valley Borough Council ambitions.  The Community Strategy sets the background for the Council’s own Corporate Plan.

2
BACKGROUND

2.1 
In 2005 it was agreed that the additional revenue brought in by an increase in the second homes council tax would be given to the RVSP

2.2 
In October of each year, LCC ask that the RVSP produce an interim report regarding the expenditure of the partnership.

2.3 
The total income from the second homes fund to the partnership in the financial year 2005/06 was £100,022.  Out of this £23,801 has been carried forward to 2006/07, £10,000 was used for the market towns manager, £54,539 was used to support local community projects and £17,602 was needed for the RVSP Officer costs.

2.4 
The partnership was also successful in drawing down £6,094 from the PCT to contribute towards projects with a Health and Social Care focus.

3
ISSUES

3.1 
The guidance from LCC stipulates certain provisions attached to the funding.  One of these provisions states that unused funds may be carried forward into the following financial year as long as the total carried forward does not exceed 25% of the latest years contributions, unless permission is granted by LCC.  In the financial year 2005/06 the RVSP did not carry over in excess of 25% of our contributions but this may be considered in future years.

3.2 
LCC requires the RVSP to produce two reports a year, one in October and the other at year end detailing the expenditure of the partnership.  This is the 2005/06 year end report.

3.3 
At the present time the RVSP is confident its revenue will remain the same as the second homes revenue has been maintained

3.4
 The guidance from LCC also stipulates these finances must adhere to the processes of the local District Council.  The Council holds the funds for the Local Strategic Partnership.  At Policy and Finance Committee on 24th January 2006, it was agreed that the Director of Development would be able to release the funding in accordance with the decisions made by the partnership under a scheme of delegation.  The partnership will continue to produce a report on its spending twice a year to this committee.

4
RISK ASSESSMENT

4.1 
Resources

None other than the continuing involvement of the Regeneration Team in regard to the work of the RVSP Officer

4.2 
Legal, Technical and Environment

None as the legal position of the funding structure was agreed by Policy and Finance in January

4.3 
Political

The partnership between the RVSP and the Council was highlighted favorably by the external auditors

4.4 
Reputation

There are many partners in the RVSP and the Councils leading role in the partnership was highlighted in a positive way by the external auditors

5
RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE
5.1 
Note the information in this report

DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT

BACKGROUND PAPERS

1 RVSP Summary of budget 2005/06

For further information please ask for                                  , extension            .

